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The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) met at 9:34 a.m., on May 5, 2021. 
 

MEMBER’S PRESENT: In-Person  Electronic Participation  
Councillor Rosanna DeFrancesca, Chair  X 
Hon. Maurizio Bevilacqua, Mayor   X 

Regional Councillor Mario Ferri   X 

Regional Councillor Gino Rosati   X 

Regional Councillor Linda Jackson   X 
Councillor Marilyn Iafrate  X 
Councillor Tony Carella  X 

Councillor Sandra Yeung Racco  X 

Councillor Alan Shefman  X 
 
The following items were dealt with: 

1. THORNHILL SUSTAINABLE NEIGHBOURHOOD ACTION PROGRAM 

The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) recommends 
approval of the recommendations contained in the following report 
of the City Manager, dated May 5, 2021: 

Recommendations 

1. That Council receive the staff report as a progress update on the 
Thornhill Sustainable Neighbourhood Action Program. 

2. That Council receive the Thornhill SNAP presentation (Attachment 
1). 

2. 2020 WARD BOUNDARY REVIEW INTERIM REPORT 

The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) recommends: 

1) That the report of the Deputy City Manager, 
Administrative Services and City Solicitor, dated May 5, 
2021, be received; 



REPORT NO. 25 OF THE COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE (WORKING 
SESSION) FOR CONSIDERATION BY COUNCIL, MAY 18, 2021 

 

2) That the presentation by Mr. Jack Ammendolia, Dr. 
Robert Williams and Dr. Zachary Spicer, Watson & 
Associates Economists Ltd., Argentia Road., 
Mississauga, and Communication C6, presentation 
material, be received; 

2) That the comments from Ms. Irene Ford, Irish Moss Court, 
Vaughan and Communication C3, dated May 4, 2021, be 
received; and 

3) That the following Communications be received: 

C1. Mr. Robert A. Kenedy, President of the MacKenzie Ridge 
Ratepayers Association, dated May 3, 2021; 

C2. Mr. Tony Malfara, dated May 4, 2021; 
C4. Ms. Alexandra Ney, dated May 4, 2021; and 
C5. Ms. Patricia Pedari, dated May 5, 2021. 

Recommendations 

1. That Council provide direction on the preferred ward boundary 
configuration as presented by the consultant team. 

 

The meeting adjourned at 12:21 p.m. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Councillor Rosanna DeFrancesca, Chair 


